

A Monthly Publication of the Foxboro Jaycees

September 2004

Dear Friends,

Can you believe that the summer is basically over? I can't believe it is already September! I guess time flies when you are having fun (and in my case, not working)!

Well, if the summer is basically over, then we all know what that means: Haunted House time! I will try my best not to constantly talk about Haunted House, but we all know how important this project is to our chapter. We need all the help we can get. That does not just mean help when the show opens in October. We need help now. Construction and cleanup are just a few examples. You don't need to be a skilled craftsman, although that is very useful too. We have jobs for everyone. Believe me, if I am able to use a screw gun and hang some sheetrock, anyone can! I can honestly say that I have a greater appreciation for this project because I am helping to build it. It is amazing to learn and try new things, things that I would never do in my day job! So, if you are able to even help out a little bit, that would be FANTASTIC!

Congratulations go to Greg Dickerman who made it home safe and sound from serving overseas. Our thoughts and prayers for a safe and quick return go to Deena Cummings who is leaving in September. Thank you both for serving our country.

I hope everyone had a great summer, filled with lots of activities and fun vacations. Thank you to all those people who ran wonderful summer projects. So many of us had fun camping, hiking, whitewater rafting, and playing volleyball, to just name a few. No time to rest, we still have so many more projects that need chairman. Take a look through the Wise Fox and see if anything interests you. Finally, come out to a meeting and see how we are doing. I look forward to seeing a lot of people at the next GM.

Sincerely, Monica Rigamonti

Board of Directors

Foxboro Jaycees Hot Line: 508-543-0712 / www.foxborojaycees.org

Position	Name	Telephone	E-mail address		
President	Monica Rigamonti	508-543-1433	mozer16455@aol.com		
Individual Dev. V.P.	Bob Gillis	508-382-7765	robertxgillis@aol.com		
Community Dev. V.P.	Kris Long	508-698-9573	krisma35@attbi.com		
Ways & Means V.P.	Dave Fisler	508-698-9604	fizele@worldnet.att.net		
Membership V.P.	Monica Joshi	508-455-1044	mjoshi@comcast.net		
Secretary	Liz Crimmins	508-698-9622	ecrimmins@readyaimwow.com		
Treasurer	Julia Sechen	508-758-2901	julia.sechen@state.ma.us		
Individual Dev. Dir.	Jenn Allsop	508-883-4450	jennallsop123@aol.com		
Community Dev. Dir.	Andrea Cummings	508-543-5587	acummings1@earthlink.net		
Ways & Means Dir.	Susan Gillis	508-543-9435	mistybenji@aol.com		
Membership Dir.	Tom Whiffen	508-553-9687	twhiffen@aol.com		
Dues Director	Deena Cummings	508-543-5587	deena.cummings@us.army.mil		
Donations Director	Joann Wason	508-543-4473	jwason@HALLKEEN.com		
Presidential Director	Adam Nolin	401-728-5076	dragonwolves2@aol.com		
Chairman of the Board	Kathy Brady	508-543-4062	kmbrady@bu.edu		

Non – Board of Directors Positions				
Meetings & Programs	Kathy Brady	508-543-4062	kmbrady@bu.edu	
Web Master	Bob Gillis	508-543-9435	robertxgillis@aol.com	
Wise Fox Editor	Sandy Emery	508-543-3634	semery29@comcast.net	

Secretary's Report

Secretary's Report - Liz Crimmins

Minutes from Last Month's GM - Accepted



Sunshine committee

- Sunshine Committee
- Card and Donation to Randy Groves, his grandfather passed away
- Card sent to Karen Curran She's pregnant!
- Card sent to Greg Dickerman Welcome Home
- Card sent to Dave Slarve Thanks for everything

Inventory Coordinator - Dave Fisler

Please see Dave if you need to get or to put back any Jaycees inventory.

Wise Fox-Sandy Emery

August Wise Fox sent out. Great work Sandy!

Cards and Letters of thanks - Sandy Emery

Sandy Emery, no activity. If you have any thanks to send out on behalf of the Jaycees, please see Sandy.

Electronic CPG Library-Bob Gillis

Anyone with an electronic copy of a CPG, please email it to Bob. He will list CPGs that are available on the web site. This is a password protected area, so please ask Bob for the username and password.

By-Laws Amendment Committee (membership age) - Dave Fisler

Dave and the Committee will meet again to revise their recommendation.

GM Motions

- Motion for \$200 for donation to Hyland Golf Tournament APPROVED
- Motion to appropriate \$100 for donation to PTO Calendar APPROVED
- Motion to give \$100.00 to Mass Hockey Player Development APPROVED
- Motion to give up to \$1,000 back to Rockwell Amusements Approved by the board, awaiting GM approval

New Project Chairmen

- Self Defense Joann Wason
- Haunted House Concessions Kathy Brady & Kevin Coleman

Chairmen Needed

- · Book Club
- Clambake
- Family Day
- Scrapbooking
- 1st Quarter Call Night
- New Members Social
- Haunted House Membership Booth
- Diana Braye Project
- Camp Lincoln Hill Cleanup
- Haunted House T-Shirts



Awards

- ROOKIE OF THE QUARTER Deena Cummings
- MEMBERSHIP AWARD: 15 Years Lauren Bitar
- PROJECT OF THE MONTH: Doolittle Home Support Amy George
- JAYCEE OF THE MONTH: Sue Gillis
- FROG OF THE MONTH: Julie "Beggars Can't be Choosers" Grant



September Jaycee Birthdays

Dave Britton Firm Locke Beth Maddestra Helene Savage Mike Savage Nancy Williams

Be sure to wish them a Happy Birthday!!

Membership

Vice President: Monica Joshi Director: Tom Whiffen

Who's Who-Kathy Kelson-Reid

Cathy's taking a bit of a break, as there have been no new members this past month. Look for upcoming write ups from Cathy in the near future..

Activation/Mentor Program-Sandy Emery

Thank you for taking on this project for the upcoming year Sandy.

Web Site Page-Bob Gillis

The Haunted House page has been completed as much as possible and it looks good. If you haven't taken a look already, you should. Thanks Bob for the wonderful job.

Concerts on the Common Membership Booth-Dave and Kathy Reid

Thank you both for doing a wonderful job with the booth this summer. We did have many visitors to the membership booth.

Ist Quarter Call Night - Monica Joshi

We ran this project September 1 and September 2. Thanks to everyone who helped out. There will be an orientation scheduled before the GM for any new and prospective members. See the note below for the details.

New Members Social - Sandy Emery

The fun will take place at the Emery's on Saturday, October 2nd. Please come out and meet all of the new members! If you are interested in helping, please give Sandy a call at 543-3634

Haunted House Membership Booth - Chairman Needed

Yep, it's that time of year again. This is a wonderful project to help promote the Jaycees. Anyone interested should let either Tom or me know. We are in the process of updating the membership booth with new and exciting pictures.

New Members

Look for new members to attend meetings in the upcoming months!

General Membership Orientation – Meet and Greet When: September 8, 2004 at 6:30 pm Where: South Foxboro Community Center Anyone is welcome to come and join in on the fun!!!

Ways and Means

Vice President: Dave Fisler Director: Susan Gillis

Common Entertainment Concessions-Liz Crimmins

Liz did a great job this year, Thank you to all those who came out and helped. With your help, Liz netted \$719.00. Great Job!!

The Carnival-Sue Gillis

The Carnival opened for 3 nights, and had to close for Saturday and Sunday. Although attendance was low, we still made out well. A full report shall be given at the GM.



Haunted House-Dave Fisler

I am running this project again this year. Construction has already started, please show your support and show up.

Haunted House Concessions-Kathy Brady & Kevin Coleman Kathy and Kevin thank you for taking this on! Kathy has already been busy talking to town hall and preparing a menu for this year.

HH Tee shirt sales-Chairman Needed



HELP WANTED!

Carpenters, painters, jacks-of-all trades... There is a spot for you at the Haunted House! Come out and help support the chapter's biggest fund raising event! Call Fiz at 698-9604 if you have any questions.

Individual Development

Vice President: Bob Gillis Director: Jenn Allsop

On September 11, please take a few moments to remember, and take the time to tell those closest to you what they mean to you. If you are interested, there is a very powerful memorial of 9/11 on the Jaycee web site, along with a column I wrote after Sue and I walked Ground Zero a week after the attacks.

Meetings and Programs-Kathy Brady

No info on this yet, but KB assures us that we will have a program of some sort and food at the next GM!

Book Club-Chairman needed

With Deena reactivated, we need a new chairman for this enjoyable and popular project.

Pick-Up Volleyball---Bob Webster and Mark Emery

Has ended for the season. Thank you Bob and Mark for running this enjoyable project!

Whitewater Rafting Trip---Dave Fisler and Andrea Cummings

From all reports, everyone had a good time. Andrea promises pictures soon.

Degrees of Jaycees-Dave Reid

Degrees of Jaycees is a simple form you fill out to track your progress as a Jaycee. As you complete each section you move to the next level or degree. Chairing projects, serving on the board, attending meetings... All of these count toward advancing your "degree." If you'd like to track your progress as a Jaycee, please see Dave Reid. You can also download the Degrees form from the Jaycee web site.

Networking-Bob and Sue Gillis

There is a link on the Jaycee website that lists any Jaycee who has a business/service and would like to let other Jaycees know about it - our own "yellow pages." If you want your business listed, please see Sue or myself, and you'll be added right away. We also run this list in the Wise Fox a few times a year.

Pawtucket Red Sox Game - Adam Nolin

Not too many Jaycees ventured south for this event, but from all reports, McCoy stadium looked very nice and the grass was pretty and the kids were loud!

Skydiving - Jenn Allsop

Thank you Jenn for the excellent skydiving video presented at the last GM. Jenn says that due to our time constraints this project will run next spring.

Skydiving - Jenn Allsop

Thank you Jenn for the excellent skydiving video presented at the last GM. Jenn says that due to our time constraints this project will run next spring.

Wellness Seminar – Sue Gillis

Sue has canceled this project due to lack of chapter interest.

Jaycee Golf Open-Kris Long

Will be September 18; Kris says that the invitations are coming soon.

Scavenger Hunt – Adam Nolin

Adam will be running this project in September. Details at the September GM

Country Line Dancing - Jenn Allsop

The first night will be September 22 from 6-7:30pm, before the Jaycee board meeting at the SFCC.



NEW MEMBER SOCIAL Date: Saturday, October 2nd Time: 6PM-???

Come out, meet all of the new members, and join in the fun!

Please call Sandy Emery (543-3634) or Monica Joshi (698-9604) if you plan to attend.

Community Development

Vice President: Kris Long Director: Andrea Cummings

Teddy Transfer - Cathy Kelson-Reid
Cathy has an attic full of lonely teddy bears! Please give Cathy a call if you know of any
person or a group that might be able to use these fuzzy little friends.

Concerts on the Common-Dave Fisler and Linda Strano
Hats off to these two for a very successful season of concerts. I have heard from many people around town that this year was great! With only one rain out, I think we did great, and I already have a CPG! Great job Dave and Linda and thank you for running this project very smoothly!

Band Stand General Repairs-Dave Fisler

Dave and his handy crew did a fantastic job building new risers for the bandstand. The only thing that needs to be done is for them to be painted. Dave is very busy with the Haunted House right now, so if anyone has a few hours available, please give Dave a call. Pick up the paint and help preserve and contribute to the work already done!

Payson Road Playground Dedication-Chairman needed
Because this project was not picked up, we are going to take this off the agenda for a while. I will be calling to see if someone would like to pick this up as an early spring project.

Diana Braye Project- Chairman Needed

I have been working on this with a few different people within the chapter. It's amazing how many connections people have. Thank you to everyone who is helping with this!

Electrical Common Upgrade Tom Sawran

Tom is working on donations for this great project that when completed, will be enjoyed by all.

Keep up the good work Tom!

Jaycees Golf Open 2004

September 18th

Willowdale Golf Course, Mansfield MA

Shot gun start at 8AM

Reservations Required

Cookout and Pool Party to follow at the Longs

This event is open to the really, really good golf player as well as the ones that have never picked up a club! Come on out and have some real fun!!!

-Prizes for Closest to the Pin and Closest to the Line!

-Award for the Hole-In-One

-\$1 dollar raffle with Great prizes!

Cost per person \$30.00

\$10.00 for just food & beer

Kids are welcome at my house after. Bring a suit, towel & chairs

Please call Kris, to hold a spot

508-698-9573

September 2004 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			1 Call Night	2 Call Night	3	4
5	6	7	8 New Member Meet and Greet 6:30PM General Meeting 8:00 PM S. Foxboro Community Center	9	10	11
12	13 Bill Hyland Golf tournament	14	15	16	17	18 JC Open Willodale Golf Course
19	20	21 Pick-up volleyball-6PM Booth Playground	22 Country Line Dancing 6-7:30PM Board Meeting South Foxboro Community Center	23	24	25
26 Wise Fox reports due	27 Book Club-8PM Tami Comeau's	28	29	30		

October 2004 Jaycee Calendar

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
C					1	2 New Member Social 7PM-Emery's
3	4	5	6	7 Family Nite Haunted House	8 Haunted House	9 Haunted House
10 Haunted House	11	12	13 General Meeting 8:00 p.m. S. Foxboro Community Center	14	15 Haunted House	16 Haunted House
17 Haunted House	18	19	20	21	22 Haunted House	23 Haunted House
24 Haunted House	25	26	27 Board Meeting Haunted House	28 Haunted House	29 Haunted House	30 Haunted House
31 Wise Fox reports due						

Foxboro Jaycees PO Box 169 Foxboro, MA 02035



ElizabethCrimmins 48 South St Foxboro MA 02035

Meetings and Programs

The GM is on Wednesday, September 8th
Refreshments will be served

General Membership Orientation – Meet and Greet
When: September 8, 2004 at 6:30 pm
Where: South Foxboro Community Center
Anyone is welcome to come and join in on the fun!!!